
U.S. 97 at NE Chestnut St. (Madras) 
Jefferson County 

 Project Description 

Install pedestrian refuge island at the 
intersection of U.S. 97 and NE Cedar Street in 
Madras, including illumination and crossing 
signage. 

This project was originally planned at NE 
Chestnut Street but has been moved further 
south to NE Cedar and is now part of the 
larger K21653 U.S. 97: Earl St - Colfax Ln 
(Madras) project. 

 Purpose and Need 

This location is within the City of Madras but 
there is no pedestrian or bike infrastructure to 
the north of Oak Street. The lack of safe 
crossing options is a concern for people in the 
area who use these alternate modes of 
transportation. 

 Proposed Solutions 

Install a pedestrian a refuge island, 
illumination, and crossing signage to give 
pedestrians safer access when crossing the 
highway. 

 Anticipated Benefits

Installing a pedestrian refuge island with 
illumination and signing will make navigating  
this area safer for everyone, especially people  
attempting to cross the highway.  
Drivers will be alerted to pedestrians and  
bicyclists trying to cross the highway. Signs  
and lighting will remind them that they are  
entering an urban area. 

 Est imated Project  Cost 

Total Estimate: $475,230

Project area highlighting intersection of NE Cedar 
St and Hwy 97 
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